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Your monthly news and updates for District 1 
 

I hope this finds you and your family well this Holiday Season! 
 
Below, you will find updates on the latest action from the Board of County Commissioners, activities in our 
community, and other valuable information from around the County on our services and programs. 
 
Please know my door is always open. If you need any assistance, information, or would just like to share your 

thoughts or ideas, you can reach me at (561) 355-2201 or by email at mmarino@pbcgov.org, and please visit 

our Homepage for additional news. 
 
Thank you for staying informed and engaged in our community. It is truly an honor to serve you. 
 
Regards, 

Maria 

 
PS - Our offices will be closed: December 26, 27 and January 2, 2023. 

 

  

From the Desk of Commissioner Marino 
 

Peanut Island - A Tropical Paradise with Historic Significance 

mailto:mmarino@pbcgov.org
https://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001nd3-noWO3hEcmNyltljFROH6p0oCHYyfn2OEsi0Nzy5nymx8frda8H0pXPLph8Eru2bPSljV9sReq-ef53DYqkWG8wm7uDausHXW5iO4t-mX4ONbdDhpMN4kOmJC7Bh_R8Ox-n-c4WKy1VE3jGRxkliSY9KJq_MKHRcBxY13bsx12WIp7jUv-WThLYguQWB463wVpIzu33N7QPOOIEW0-9MJSxCcbujG&c=IDNF33d7TIPJNB7QOsxm5LWRGXfXdIQAhLqz5O_cKrFjZEs5FfniDA==&ch=BcOL71DKfDKGlNlxSDoGEgzyzxr_JUhEJXB8N2VEJPVFl9v0W9jjOA==


Palm Beach County’s Parks & Recreation Department has received national 
awards and recognition for a reason: we provide diverse, safe and 
affordable recreation service, welcoming parks, and enriching social and 
cultural experiences.  Our sights are set on promoting wellness, practicing 
environmental stewardship, contributing economic value, and improving this 
community into the future. 
 
This also includes a commitment to preserving historical sites, like those 
found on Peanut Island.  Excavation performed in 1918 to create the Lake 
Worth Inlet resulted in the formation of the island, which grew over time as 
a spoil site.  The dredging, which was vital to plans to support the trade of 
peanut oil out of the Port, led to its name.  Now an 80-acre tropical park, 
Peanut Island is home to a former U.S. Coast Guard Station and boathouse, 
and the John F. Kennedy Bunker, a Cold-War era nuclear bomb shelter built 
in 1961. 

 

 

 

 

 

  

  

Read More and View Additional Images 

 

  

  

Meeting Housing and Social Services Needs 

For many, the winter holidays represent a time to provide year-end gifts to 
organizations and charities to help those in need.  In Palm Beach County Government, 
we prioritize addressing housing and human service needs through cross-
departmental teams.  Our goals include: 1) increasing the ability of those who work in 
the County to afford to live in the County; 2) reducing homelessness; and, 3) improving 
access to social services. 
 
Read More 

 

 

 

 

 

  

  

Post-Hurricane Season Wrap-Up 
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Now that we are officially moving past the 2022 Hurricane Season and can 
reflect on the late-season storms that made landfall on Florida’s shores, it is 
helpful to learn how our county programs work to keep us safe and protect our 
properties and natural resources. 
 
Read More 

 

 

 

 

 

  

  

Community Spotlight 
 

Tequesta Chili Cook-Off & Beer Tasting Fundraiser Supports Veterans 

On November 12, the 11th Annual Tequesta Chili Cook-
Off & Beer Tasting event was held to honor veterans from 
WWII, the Korean War, the Vietnam War, Wounded 
Veterans, and Gold Star Families. Proceeds provide 
financial support for several non-profit organizations that 
assist wounded and disabled military personnel and their 
families, and to support members of Tequesta Fire 
Rescue and Police departments. 
 
Over 31 chili entrees were judged by a panel of officials, 
which also included Commissioner Marino, Tequesta 
Mayor Molly Young, and Jupiter Inlet Colony Mayor Dan 
Comerford. First Place was awarded to the City of 

Hollywood Fire Department and First Place for Non-Fire Department was awarded to Tiki 52.  

 

 

 

 

 

  

  

Turkey Outreach Program Lends a Hand to Neighborhoods in Need 
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The Office of Community Revitalization, Lessing’s Hospitality Group d/b/a 
The Pelican Club, PBSO Community Policing Deputies, and Commissioner 
Marino rolled up their sleeves at the Edna W. Runner Tutorial Center on 
November 21 to hand out more than 150 turkeys and farm-fresh vegetables 
to four revitalization target neighborhoods. Limestone Creek, Kennedy 
Estates, Cabana Colony and Roan Lane residents were ensured a 
Thanksgiving meal due to the generosity of Lessing’s Hospitality Group, 
which provided donations to Living Hungry, Inc., an organization that 
distributes food to local communities in need.  
 
View Additional Images 

 

 

 

 

  

  

Juvenile Drug Court Event Honors Graduate 

Smiles and applause filled the chambers of Juvenile Court 
Judge Carolyn Bell, as members of the Drug Court Team offered 
their congratulations to Efrain “Junior” Serrano, who 
successfully completed the requirements of the program. 
 
Commissioner Marino joined fellow commissioners Marci 
Woodward and Mayor Greg Weiss and officials from the Court, 
State Attorney, Public Defender, School District, Clerk’s Office, 
Department of Juvenile Justice, and the Drug Abuse Treatment 
Association to honor Mr. Serrano’s achievement.  

 

 

 

 

  

  

Homes for our Troops Helps Local Wounded Veteran 

Homes for our Troops hosted a kick-off event on December 10 for 
the construction of a specially adapted custom home for Army SSG 
Juan Amaris in West Palm Beach. 
 
Commissioner Marino, a strong supporter of the organization, was 
on hand to present a certificate of recognition to SSG Amaris for his 
dedicated service and sacrifice while serving in the U.S. Army.  

 

 

 

 

 

  

  

BDB Highlights Member of Local Sports Industry 
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At the December 13 Upper Level Breakfast of the Business Development 
Board of Palm Beach County (BDB), attendees received an update from 
keynote speaker J. Michael Prince, President and CEO of USPA Global 
Licensing, Inc.  
 
Mr. Prince, who also serves as the District 1 appointee to the BDB, heads 
the licensing division of the U.S. Polo Association (USPA). With its 
headquarters now located near Wellington, FL, the USPA has worked for 
over 130 years to standardize rules and equipment, establish handicaps 
to more evenly match teams in tournaments held throughout the country, 
and has instituted many prestigious tournaments. 
 
The BDB estimates that the equestrian industry in Palm Beach County 
has a direct and indirect economic impact of $600M, which includes 260 
polo games in a four-month season. 

 

 

 

 

 

  

  

Clerk's "Money Drop" Helps Local Foster Children 

The Clerk and Comptroller’s Circuit Sound held its 25th annual holiday 
“money-drop” performance on Dec. 14 in the lobby of the Robert 
Weisman Palm Beach County Governmental Center. This year’s 
concert set a record by raising $3,600 that was donated to the Selfless 
Love Foundation, a Jupiter nonprofit organization that works to connect 
foster children with families and focuses on three key areas: adoption, 
independent living, and advocacy. 
 
From the floors above the main lobby, employees from different 
departments and offices showered the carolers with cash or lowered 
down festive creations adorned with bills.  
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BCC Briefs for November 15 - December 6, 2022 
 

  

  

  

At the November 15, 2022 Board of County Commissioners meeting, the board took the following 
action: 
 
Airports – approved an amendment to the maintenance/service agreement with HUB Parking Technology USA 
Inc. for the parking and revenue control system (PARCS) at Palm Beach International Airport (PBI), extending 
the agreement to Dec. 31, 2027, updating the components of the PARCS, and increasing the total not to exceed 
$1,604,124.37. 
 
Approved the renewal of a term contract for maintenance of airport facilities and systems with ERMC Aviation 
LLC at PBI, commencing Dec. 6, 2022, and expiring Dec. 5, 2023, with the option to renew for three additional 
12-month periods, not to exceed $1,225,205.00 for the renewal period. 
 
Community Services – approved the updated Substance Use and Mental Disorders Plan report. The 2017 
Opioid Crisis: Palm Beach County’s Response Plan recommended a coordinated response be created through 
the designation of a primary entity responsible for the integration of all efforts relative to the epidemic; the need 
for leadership and guidance from an experienced veteran accustomed to working on solving substance use 
disorders and the establishment of an opioid response steering committee to guide the County’s work. In 2018, 
Palm Beach County appointed a County Drug Czar and designated the Community Services Department as 
the entity that would support the work of that position. 
 
Engineering & Public Works – approved a preliminary reading and permission to advertise for a public hearing 
on Tuesday, Dec. 20, 2022, at 9:30 a.m., regarding an ordinance amending the Palm Beach County Five-Year 
Road Program. 
 
Facilities Development & Operations – approved a $2.1 million budget increase of Infrastructure Sales Tax 
funding under the housing units for homeless, extremely low and low income unit towards the implementation 
of the Prosperity Village Cottage Homes Project (project); approved an amendment to the developer and 
operator agreement with the West Palm Beach Housing Authority (WPBHA) to increase the budgeted amount 
and cap the amount of construction savings transferred at project completion to the Initial 
Renewal/Replacement (R/R) Project Reserve; authorized the conveyance to the WPBHA of the county’s 
interest in two parcels, at no charge, restricting its use to government use, operation and maintenance for 
housing of low, very low and extremely low income residents; approved a county deed in favor of the WPBHA. 
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Approved a preliminary reading and advertisement for a public hearing on Dec. 20, 2022, at 9:30 a.m., in 
regards to an ordinance amending the county Code; and providing for a repeal of laws in conflict, severability, 
a savings clause, inclusion in the Code of Laws and Ordinances and an effective date. 
 
Approved the purchase and sale of a parcel of vacant land from Glenn S. Harris and Barbara Valentine-Harris 
for $32,550; approved the purchase and sale of vacant land from Jane Couch for $17,050; approved the 
purchase and sale of vacant land from Pedro and Ciana Cantillo, trustees of the Pedro Cantillo Living Trust for 
$20,150. These purchases add to the county owned parcels for the preservation of these unbuildable lands. 
 
Fire Rescue – approved a letter of understanding with Treasure Coast Health Council Inc., dba Health Council 
of Southeast Florida, to provide Mobile Integrated Health services for opioid-related prevention components of 
the Center for Disease Control Overdose Data to Action cooperative agreement, awarded to the Florida 
Department of Health Palm Beach County, for the period of Oct. 1, 2022, through Aug. 31, 2023, with a cost 
reimbursement not-to-exceed $400,000; and approved a budget amendment of $400,000 within the 
Fire/Rescue MSTU Fund to recognize the award and establish the program budget. 
 
Housing & Economic Development – approved the issuance of the Palm Beach County Housing Finance 
Authority Multifamily Housing Revenue Bonds for Lakeside Commons for $21 million. The bonds are being 
issued by the Authority to finance the costs of acquiring, rehabilitating and equipping a multifamily rental housing 
facility containing approximately 99 units known as Lakeside Commons. 
 
Resilience –adopted an ordinance amending the Palm Beach County Code, regarding the Property Assessed 
Clean Energy (PACE) program; and adopted a resolution establishing the official administrative fee schedule 
to be charged for reviewing and processing PACE Interlocal Agreements, PACE Indemnification Agreements 
and residential and nonresidential PACE projects and providing for an effective date. 

 

  

  

At the November 22, 2022 Board of County Commissioners meeting, the board took the following 
action: 
 
Office of Financial Management and Budget – Approved a Resolution of the Board of County Commissioners 
of Palm Beach County authorizing the issuance of general obligation bonds for workforce and affordable 
housing units) in the aggregate principal amount not to exceed two hundred million dollars ($200,000,000) for 
the purpose of financing all or a portion of increasing workforce and affordable housing in Palm Beach County. 
Workforce and affordable housing units will consist of the acquisition, construction, and equipping of 
condominiums, multi-family rental units, single-family homes, and townhomes. Projects can be mixed-income 
and mixed-use; however, bond financing will only be available for the eligible housing units that meet the County 
requirements. Projects may be financed by combining other funding to create rental and homeownership 
opportunities for households earning up to 140% area median income. 
 
Strategic Planning & Performance Management Division’s Cross Departmental Teams gave presentations to 
the board on the different strategic priorities of the county. 
 
The Budget Division presented projections for the Fiscal Year 2024 budget. 
 
BCC- The current board finished old business and said farewell to Mayor Robert Weinroth and Commissioner 
Melissa McKinlay. A board room at the new Palm Tran headquarters was named for Mayor Weinroth because 
of his dedication to transportation issues in the county. A facility for transitional housing, Lake Village at the 
Glades, was named Melissa’s Place in honor of Commissioner McKinlay’s work on housing in The Glades. 
 
Clerk of the Circuit Court & Comptroller Joseph Abruzzo swore in two new commissioners and one re-elected 
commissioner to the board. Commissioner Marci Woodward, District 4 and Sara Baxter, District 6 joined 
Commissioner Gregg Weiss on the board. 
 



Commissioner Gregg Weiss was elected Mayor for a one-year term and Commissioner Maria Sachs was 
elected as Vice Mayor.  

 

  

  

At the December 6, 2022 Board of County Commissioners meeting, the board took the following action: 
 
Administration – concurred with the appointment by the State Surgeon General of Jyothi Gunta, MD, MPS, 
as the Director of the Palm Beach County Health Department. 
 
Received and filed the updated Board Directive Reports, including in process and completed board directive 
items. 
 
Airports – approved the Corrective Action Plan required by Federal Aviation Administration (FAA), Final 
Agency Decision in Forman v. Palm Beach County, FAA Docket No. 16-17-13 for submission to the FAA for 
approval, providing for a commitment to the repeal of Section 12-6(a) of airport regulations, which prohibits pure 
turbo-jet aircraft and aircraft over 12,500 pounds, engaging in air cargo operations, from operating at the Palm 
Beach County Lantana Park Airport. 
 
Community Revitalization – approved the FY 2023 Neighborhood Engagement and Transformation (NEAT) 
Grant Agreements to implement various community improvement projects and initiatives through the NEAT 
Grants Program for a total of $98,000. 
 
Engineering & Public Works – approved a budget transfer of $1,580,000 in the General Fund from 
Contingency Reserves to the County Transportation Trust Fund; and approved a budget amendment of 
$1,580,000 in the County Transportation Trust Fund to recognize the transfer and appropriate it to Streetscape 
Section Contractual Services. 
 
Facilities Development & Operations – provided direction to staff to hold a workshop related to the history of 
the Agricultural Reserve and the potential text amendment to the county's Comprehensive Plan to allow for the 
development of the Brookside property in light of the restrictions that currently encumber the same. 
 
Financial Management & Budget – provided direction to staff to continue moving forward with the county's 
current six strategic priorities. The priorities include housing/homelessness, economic development, public 
safety, substance use and behavior disorders, environmental protection and infrastructure. 
 
Resilience – adopted the Southeast Florida Regional Climate Change Compact Regional Climate Action Plan 
(RCAP) 3.0; and authorized the signing of a pledge to signify BCC support for regional collaboration, action on 
climate change, and RCAP 3.0 at the upcoming 14th Annual Southeast Florida Regional Climate Leadership 
Summit. 
 
Service Awards – presented annual Service Awards to 275 county employees with 20, 25, 30, 35, 40 and 45 
years of service. 

 

  

  

Upcoming BCC Meetings 
 

January 10, 2023 - Board of County Commissioners Meeting 

• Agenda 

January 24, 2023 - Board of County Commissioners Meeting 

• Agenda 
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January 31, 2023 - Board of County Commissioners Workshop Meeting 

• Workshop Schedule 

 
BCC - Meeting Schedule & Calendar 

 

  

  

All BCC meetings are carried live on PBC-TV Channel 20 and can be accessed on this Web site. Past 
BCC meetings and workshops can be viewed on demand here. The agendas are published a week in 
advance of the meetings and can be accessed here. 

 

Palm Beach County Information 
 

BCC Honors Outgoing Commissioners 

At the Board of County Commissioners meeting on 
Nov. 22, 2022, the two outgoing commissioners 
were honored for their dedicated service.  
 
The Palm Tran South Board Room has been 
renamed the Robert S. Weinroth Board Room in his 
honor.  Former Mayor Robert Weinroth was a 
county commissioner from 2018 to 2022 and served 
as chairman of the Palm Beach County 
Transportation Planning Agency and the Palm Tran 
Service Board.  His commitment to the 
transportation needs of the residents of Palm Beach 
County has left a mark on its growing transit 
network.  His time in public office captured the spirit 
of innovation in travel through his advocacy for 
alternatives to private passenger vehicle transport. 
 
The Lake Village at the Glades homeless shelter in Pahokee has been named Melissa’s Place in honor of 
Former Commissioner Melissa McKinlay.  She served as a county commissioner from 2014 to 2022.  Her 
tireless and enduring advocacy for the residents of the Glades during her tenure on the board resulted in the 
establishment of this facility that will provide shelter for those in need.  Her many years of advocacy for women, 
children and families will endure in the lives of so many she has touched. 
 
County Administrator Verdenia Baker also presented each of them with a photo collage with images of their 
years of service.  
 
(l to r): Commissioner Maria Marino, Commissioner Mack Bernard, Former Commissioner Melissa McKinlay, Former Mayor Robert 
Weinroth, Mayor Gregg Weiss, Commissioner Dave Kerner and Vice Mayor Maria Sachs. 

 

 

 

 

 

  

  

Purchase Assistance Available for First-Time Homebuyers 

Palm Beach County’s Department of Housing and Economic 
Development (HED) announces the availability of State Housing 
Initiatives Partnership (SHIP) Purchase Assistance funds for Fiscal 
Year 2022-2023.   
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Applications must be submitted online, and will be processed on a first submitted, first qualified, first served 
basis, subject to funding availability, on the following date by visiting the website at https://pbcgov.com/HED.  
 
NOTE: Additional program information and required documents needed for application submittal are also 
located on the website. 
 
Purchase Assistance Program - December 28, 2022 at 8:00am – January 30, 2023 at 11:59pm (or until 
100 applications have been submitted). Funding will assist income eligible first-time homebuyers with 
rehabilitation of the unit to be purchased, gap financing, lot acquisition, down payment, and closing costs. 
 
NOTE: ALL are required to attend a Mandatory Orientation prior to application submittal. Interested parties may 
review scheduled dates and times, and register now at: https://survey.pbcgov.com/s3/ship-registration-form 
 
For additional information, please contact: 
Palm Beach County 
Department of Housing and Economic Development (HED) 
Mortgage and Housing Investments Division (MHI) 
Telephone: (561) 233-3600 
Email: HEDverify@pbcgov.org 

 

  

  

County Program Offers up to $15,000 for Low-Income Residents to Replace Home Air 
Conditioning Systems 

The crisis Heating Ventilation and Air Conditioning (HVAC) 
Replacement Program, through LIHEAP (Low-Income Home Energy 
Assistance Program), is available to assist low-income Palm Beach 
County homeowners in need of replacing their HVAC 
systems. Residents may receive assistance up to $15,000 that can 
be used to replace a home cooling system. 
 
Clients must be income eligible, live in Pam Beach County and able 
to show that they are in a crisis situation. Completed applications 
must show one or more of the following: 

• The HVAC system no longer cools 
• The HVAC unit is 10 years or older 
• Proof of high energy bills 
• Proof of a life-threatening environment via a doctor's 

statement 

 
For more information and to apply, 
visit https://www.rentalassistancepbc.org/. For help with the application, call the Palm Beach County 
Community Services Department Programs Call Center at 833-CSD-WILL. 
 
More information 

 

 

 

 

  

  

Open Your Heart and Home for the Holidays! 
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Palm Beach County (PBC) Department of Public Safety’s Division of 
Animal Care and Control (ACC) is urging prospective pet owners to 
adopt or foster this holiday season instead of buying from a pet store. 
To encourage adoptions, PBC ACC is offering $25 adoption fees 
through the end of the year! 
 
Those interested in finding their new best friend can visit PBC Animal 
Care and Control in person or view adoptable pets online 
at: https://secure.co.palm-beach.fl.us/snap/home. 
 
Read More  

 

 

 

 

  

 

FDOT Palm Beach County Traffic Report - Construction Projects 

SR 9/I-95 at SR 786/PGA Boulevard Southbound Entrance Ramps Project 
Description: This 0.65-mile project in Palm Beach Gardens began on November 9. Improvements consist of 
reconfiguring the I-95 southbound entrance ramps at PGA Boulevard. The I-95 southbound entrance ramp from 
westbound PGA Boulevard to southbound I-95 will be converted from a merge lane to an additional, free-flowing 
lane. The I-95 southbound entrance ramp from eastbound PGA Boulevard to southbound I-95 will be 
reconfigured to become a merge lane. In addition, I-95 will be widened between PGA Boulevard and Burns 
Road, and lighting, drainage, signage and pavement markings will be upgraded. 

• Cost/Completion: $9,977,382/Spring 2024 
• Traffic Impact: All lanes are open. For more information, please contact Community Outreach 

Specialist Angel Streeter Gardner at 561-886-8773 or angel@valerin-group.com. 

 
State Road (SR) A1A Gravity Wall Replacement Project 
Description: This 0.171-mile gravity wall replacement project on State Road (SR) A1A adjacent to John D. 
MacArthur Beach State Park in North Palm Beach began on July 28, 2022. This project includes replacing the 
existing gravity wall with a sheet pile wall, replacing sidewalk, curb and gutter, and fencing; milling and 
resurfacing the roadway; upgrading pavement markings, and signing to the latest standards. 

• Cost/Completion: 2.3 million/Early 2023 

• Traffic Impact: The northbound lane just north of John D. MacArthur State Park will be closed daily, 7 
a.m. to 7 p.m., Monday through Friday, for sheet pile wall work. Two-way traffic will be maintained by a 
flagging operation as needed. For more information, please contact Community Outreach Specialist 
Melissa Readling at 772-577-8803 or mreadling@corradino.com. 

  
US 1 Bridge Replacement Project  
Description: This 4.1-mile project located in the Town of Jupiter from CR A1A to CR 707/Beach Road and 
surrounding intersections began October 18, 2021. It consists of replacing the existing US 1 Bridge over the 
Loxahatchee River, including adding bike lanes and sidewalks in each direction. Other improvements include 
installing Intelligent Transportation System technology to improve traffic flow, adding decorative lighting and 
drainage, and upgrading signage and pavement markings. Minor improvements will also be made to the 
Alternate A1A bridge over the Loxahatchee River. In addition, intersection improvements will occur at Alternate 
A1A and Old Dixie Highway by shifting the intersection to the southwest, adding a traffic signal, and lengthening 
the left-turn lane from northbound Alternate A1A to northbound Old Dixie Highway. 

• Cost/Completion: $122 million/2026 
• Traffic Impact: 
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mailto:angel@valerin-group.com
mailto:mreadling@corradino.com
https://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001nd3-noWO3hEcmNyltljFROH6p0oCHYyfn2OEsi0Nzy5nymx8frda8NzHou_Jqn3sLRKfsvyhfgZb0KAXg3Qhj-Cfrq9C7eykQXddnTBzqxX6noP8NAkUQYejgzIDTc2CSMcu0dEzIT0hqDA7VpRyOXC9G78NtJAg9p-vav3ibqfdZycDB-MHE-shdfKi-sVs&c=IDNF33d7TIPJNB7QOsxm5LWRGXfXdIQAhLqz5O_cKrFjZEs5FfniDA==&ch=BcOL71DKfDKGlNlxSDoGEgzyzxr_JUhEJXB8N2VEJPVFl9v0W9jjOA==


• One southbound lane on US 1 between Jupiter Cove Drive and CR A1A/Ocean Boulevard may 
be closed from 9:30 a.m. to 3:30 p.m. Monday through Friday for concrete pours at the bascule 
piers. 

• One left-turn lane from northbound US 1 to westbound Indiantown Road may be closed from 
9:30 a.m. to 3:30 p.m. Saturday, December 17, for work in the median. 

• One southbound lane on US 1 between Breakwater Court and South Coastal Way may be 
closed from 9:30 a.m. to 3:30 p.m. Saturday, December 17, for work in the median. 

• The right-turn lane from southbound US 1 to westbound Indiantown Road may be closed from 
9:30 a.m. to 3:30 p.m. Saturday, December 17, for work in the median. 

• One lane in either direction on US 1 between Indiantown Road and Breakwater Court may be 
closed from 9:30 a.m. to 3:30 p.m. Saturday, December 17, through Friday, December 23, to 
install Intelligent Transportation System infrastructure. 

• One lane in either direction on Alternate A1A between Center Street and Sawfish Bay Park may 
be closed from 9:30 a.m. to 3:30 p.m. Saturday, December 17, through Friday, December 23, 
to install Intelligent Transportation System infrastructure. 

• Alternate A1A’s northbound inside lane between the Shoppes of Jonathon’s Landing and south 
of Old Jupiter Beach Road will be closed from 9:30 a.m. to 3:30 p.m. on Thursday, December 
22, and Friday, December 23, for paving. 

• The outside lane on northbound Alternate A1A north of Riverside Drive and the right-turn lane 
from Alternate A1A to southbound US 1 is closed continuously through December 30 for 
intersection improvements at Alternate A1A and Old Dixie Highway. 

• Lane closures may occur from 9 p.m. to 6 a.m. Sunday through Saturday on US 1, Indiantown 
Road, Alternate A1A and Old Dixie Highway. 

• Intermittent daytime lane closures may occur on Alternate A1A, Indiantown Road and US 1 from 
9 a.m. to 4 p.m. For more information, please contact Community Outreach Specialist Angel 
Streeter Gardner at 561-886-8773 or angel@valerin-group.com. 

 
MAINTENANCE, UTILITY, PERMIT & ADDITIONAL AGENCY PROJECTS: 
 
BRIGHTLINE: Jupiter – Riverside Dr. and Alternate A1A 
Daytime flagging operations, 7 a.m. to 5 p.m. to move materials for bridge construction, continuing through 
2022. Crossings may be closed briefly (1-2 minutes) as trucks enter and exit the right of way. For more 
information, please contact Katie Mizner at (407) 502-3587 or katie.mitzner@gobrightline.com 
  
BRIGHTLINE: Jupiter – Loxahatchee River 
Daytime bridge work operations, 7 a.m. to 7 p.m., Monday through Sunday, continuing through 2022 for bridge 
construction. For more information, please contact Katie Mizner at (407) 502-3587 
or katie.mitzner@gobrightline.com 
 
PALM BEACH GARDENS 
  
Westbound and eastbound PGA Boulevard between Prosperity Farms Road and US 1 over the PGA 
Boulevard Bridge, in Palm Beach Gardens, 9 a.m. to 4 p.m., Wednesday, Dec. 14. 1 of 2 lanes closed for bridge 
maintenance. For more information, please contact Mauro Barbosa at 954-516-3421. 
  
JUPITER 
  
Northbound and Southbound US Highway A1A between Admirals Cove Boulevard and Old Jupiter Beach 
Road, in Jupiter, 9 a.m. until 3:30 p.m., Monday through Friday, Monday, Aug. 15, extended through Friday, 
Jan. 10, 2023, 1 of 3 lanes closed, for poles and handholes installation. For more information, please contact 
Arturo Rodriguez at 561-475-0064. 
  
Northbound US Highway 1 between Ocean Way and Breakwater Court, in Jupiter, 9 a.m. until 3:30 p.m., 
Monday through Friday, Monday, Aug. 01, extended through Wednesday, Jan. 25, 2023, 1 of 3 lanes closed, 
for pole replacement. For more information, please contact Arturo Rodriguez at 561-475-0064. 
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Southbound US Highway 1 between Jupiter Cove Drive and Burt Reynolds Park, in Jupiter, 9 a.m. until 3:30 
p.m., Monday through Friday, Thursday, Aug. 18 extended through Monday, Jan. 09, 2023, 1 of 2 lanes closed, 
for cell equipment installation. For more information, please contact Urma Charlemagne at 561-418-0598. 
  
Eastbound West Indiantown Road between Island Way and 67 Road North, in Jupiter, 9 a.m. until 3:30 pm, 
Monday through Friday, Thursday, Oct. 20 through Monday, Dec. 19, 1 of 3 lanes to close, for trench and 
directional boring installation. For more information, please contact Urma Charlemagne at 561-418-0598. 
  
Northbound US Highway 1 between Ocean Way and Breakwater Court, in Jupiter, 9 a.m. until 3:30 p.m., 
Monday through Friday, Monday, Aug. 01, extended through Wednesday, Nov. 30, 1 of 3 lanes closed, for pole 
replacement. For more information, please contact Arturo Rodriguez at 561-475-0064. 
  
Northbound and Southbound US Highway 1 between Jupiter Cove Drive and Burt Reynolds Park, in Jupiter, 
9 a.m. until 3:30 p.m., Monday through Friday, Thursday, Aug. 18, extended through Monday, Dec. 19, 1 of 2 
lanes closed, for conduit and trench boring installation. For more information, please contact Urma 
Charlemagne at 561-418-0598. 
 
Additional FDOT Information 

 

  

  

Road and Bridge Construction List 

For the latest information on road and bridge construction around Palm Beach County, please click here. Below 
are a few projects for your radar: 
 
PGA Boulevard at N. Military Trail (City of Palm Beach Gardens) 

• DESCRIPTION: Mast Arm installation, southbound right turn lane installation, ramp work and drainage 
improvements. 

• RESTRICTION: Periodic lane closures when doing ramp work and mast arm installation. 

 
Limestone Creek Road approximately 530 feet north of Australian Street 

• DESCRIPTION: FPL overhead maintenance. 

• RESTRICTION: Periodic southbound lane closure with flaggers controlling traffic. 

 
Central Boulevard approximately 35 feet south of 117th Court N. to approximately 3,000 feet north of 
117th Court N. (City of Palm Beach Gardens) 

• DESCRIPTION: Underground utility work. 
• RESTRICTION: Periodic southbound right lane closure. 

 
Pratt Whitney Road north of Corporate Road to approximately 380 feet south of Indiantown Road 

• DESCRIPTION: FPL pole replacement and overhead maintenance. 
• RESTRICTION: Periodic southbound right lane closures with flaggers controlling traffic. Periodic 

northbound and southbound traffic shifts at Indiantown Road. 

 
Donald Ross Road approximately 425 feet east of Central Boulevard to approximately 165 feet east of 
Military Trail (Town of Jupiter) 
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• DESCRIPTION: FPL pole replacement. 
• RESTRICTION: Periodic daytime westbound right lane closure and nighttime westbound double lane 

closures. 

 
Prosperity Farms Road from RCA Boulevard to north of PGA Boulevard (City of Palm Beach Gardens) 

• DESCRIPTION: Manhole maintenance. 
• RESTRICTION: Periodic northbound right lane closure. 

 
69th Drive N. approximately 240 feet south of 146th Road N. 

• DESCRIPTION: FPL pole replacement. 
• RESTRICTION: Periodic southbound lane closure with flaggers controlling traffic. 

 
Island Way south of Casa Circle/Church Street (Town of Jupiter) 

• DESCRIPTION: Water main installation. 
• RESTRICTION: Periodic northbound lane closure. 

 
Indiantown Road approximately 265 feet east of Jupiter Farms Road to approximately 1,250 feet west 
of Marsala Court/Cortona Boulevard (Town of Jupiter) 

• DESCRIPTION: FPL pole installation. 
• RESTRICTION: Periodic westbound right lane closures. Periodic nighttime westbound double right lane 

closures. 

 
Northlake Boulevard approximately 65 feet west of Coconut Boulevard (City of Palm Beach Gardens) 

• DESCRIPTION: Underground utility work. 

• RESTRICTION: Periodic eastbound right turn lane closure. 

 
Prosperity Farms Road from PGA Boulevard to Idlewild Road/Gardens Parkway (City of Palm Beach 
Gardens) 

• DESCRIPTION: FPL pole installation. 
• RESTRICTION: Prosperity Farms Road from PGA Boulevard to Idlewild Road/Gardens Parkway will 

have periodic nighttime northbound road closure from 9:00 pm – 5:00 am Monday – Friday. Traffic will 
be detoured via PGA Boulevard, Ellison Wilson Road and Donald Ross Road. 

 
Northlake Boulevard approximately 985 feet west of Ancient Tree Drive/Bay Hill Drive to approximately 
885 feet west of SR 7 (US 441) (City of Palm Beach Gardens) 

• DESCRIPTION: Road widening. 
• RESTRICTION: Periodic westbound right lane closure. 

 



Northlake Boulevard approximately 100 feet west of US Highway (Village of North Palm Beach) 

• DESCRIPTION: Underground utility work. 
• RESTRICTION: Periodic westbound right lane closure and northbound left turn lane closure at US 

Highway 1. 

 
Donald Ross Road approximately 1,160 feet west of Old Cypress Bend (City of Palm Beach Gardens) 

• DESCRIPTION: Pole installation. 
• RESTRICTION: Periodic westbound right lane closure. 

 
Island Way south of Casa Circle/Church Street (Town of Jupiter) 

• DESCRIPTION: Driveway connection. 
• RESTRICTION: Periodic northbound and southbound lane closures. 

 
Northlake Boulevard approximately 270 feet west of Sunrise Drive/Sandtree Drive (City of Palm Beach 
Gardens) 

• DESCRIPTION: Driveway and drainage installation. 
• RESTRICTION: Periodic westbound right lane closure. 

 
Palmwood Road approximately 145 feet north of Frederick Small Road 

• DESCRIPTION: FPL underground utility work. 
• RESTRICTION: Periodic southbound traffic shift. 

 
Beach Road approximately 3,200 feet of Old A1A (Village of Tequesta) 

• DESCRIPTION: Driveway installation. 

• RESTRICTION: Periodic northbound lane closures with flaggers controlling traffic. 

 
Indiantown Road from Mack Dairy Road/Alexander Run to approximately 330 feet west of Mellen Lane 

• DESCRIPTION: Underground utility work. 
• RESTRICTION: Periodic westbound right lane closure. 

 
 

Additional Resources 
 

Coronavirus (COVID - 19) Resources 

Important resources, contact information, testing sites, and vaccination information can be found on the Palm 
Beach County website. 

 

  

 

https://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001nd3-noWO3hEcmNyltljFROH6p0oCHYyfn2OEsi0Nzy5nymx8frda8IKhtE1vXxl1RHHRwTX573YxIrGlM5zPSo0PqBHzqdVvE6LRBlQbbd7B4BMnoUWtHWiVHpNX--tzIBy2x7XyVpAPUvDNWqPVo1rV5U2zJkTIC9uaV4dExUfOPBnL64zIFO5fKSZRQKEQ&c=IDNF33d7TIPJNB7QOsxm5LWRGXfXdIQAhLqz5O_cKrFjZEs5FfniDA==&ch=BcOL71DKfDKGlNlxSDoGEgzyzxr_JUhEJXB8N2VEJPVFl9v0W9jjOA==
https://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001nd3-noWO3hEcmNyltljFROH6p0oCHYyfn2OEsi0Nzy5nymx8frda8IKhtE1vXxl1RHHRwTX573YxIrGlM5zPSo0PqBHzqdVvE6LRBlQbbd7B4BMnoUWtHWiVHpNX--tzIBy2x7XyVpAPUvDNWqPVo1rV5U2zJkTIC9uaV4dExUfOPBnL64zIFO5fKSZRQKEQ&c=IDNF33d7TIPJNB7QOsxm5LWRGXfXdIQAhLqz5O_cKrFjZEs5FfniDA==&ch=BcOL71DKfDKGlNlxSDoGEgzyzxr_JUhEJXB8N2VEJPVFl9v0W9jjOA==


Palm Beach County 2022 Guide to County Services 

This guide contains an alphabetical listing of topics related 
to services provided by Palm Beach County, many 
community organizations, and agencies with brief 
descriptions and contact information. 
 
Additionally, it includes an overview of your county 
government, an entertainment and leisure section, 
commission district map, organizational chart, and 
interesting facts and figures. 
 
Download your copy today! 

 

 

 

 

 

  

  

Stay Connected 
 

        
 

Visit our District 1 Homepage  

  

 

  

  

Maria G. Marino 

County Commissioner, District 1 

MMarino@pbcgov.org 
 

 

 

Robert Weisman Governmental Center 
301 North Olive Ave. Suite 1201 

West Palm Beach, FL 33401 

561-355-2201 
 

 

 

North East County Complex 
3188 PGA Boulevard, 

Palm Beach Gardens, FL 33418 

561-624-6547 
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